Mayor Hendricks said it would be their last meeting with Mr. Daniels. He has been a friend and helped him more times than he can count over the past 18 months. There is a lot to running a city and whether something is done is a direct reflection on the City. To say that the City Manager has not done anything is to say the City Commission has not done anything. The City Manager and the City Commission have done quite a bit. He thanked the City Manager for his guidance, his help. People have got to understand that when you are in a position like that, you may make decisions you do not necessarily agree with, but those are the laws, regulations, and ordinances in place for a city. Whether you agree or not, you must abide by them. He said to Mr. Daniels when he first came into office that he did not want him leaning left or right but steering the ship straight. Do a good job for the City and help it move forward. Bob has done that, and he will miss Bob.

Vice Mayor Price said she agreed and thanked Bob.

B. City Attorney

The City Attorney said he was not at the October 27 meeting where the Commission talked about health insurance. According to an AGO, an Attorney General Opinion, health insurance must be treated as compensation. If the Commission would like to move forward, he would need to draft an ordinance providing for it. He would like direction on preparing the ordinance.

Mayor Hendricks said he would like to see what the charter amendments do on changing the ability to run and see if that brings some new blood into the fold. They had that recently for Planning Commission and Civil Service Commission. That might be a direction they are turning to get more involved.

Following discussion, the Board consented to the City Attorney holding off on preparing an ordinance at that time.

C. City Manager

The City Manager said part of being a professional manager is admitting when you make a mistake. He was working on getting everything done so there would be a smooth transition with the new city manager coming on Board, and he failed to put the amendment to the Fantasy Planet lease agreement on the agenda.

The Board scheduled a special meeting for Tuesday, December 14, 2021, at 1:30 p.m. for the Fantasy Planet lease agreement.

The City Manager thanked each Commissioner for the opportunity to work with them. It has been a pleasure to work for the City and serve the residents. He has gotten a lot of well wishes, calls, emails, and notes from people. He tries to uphold the code of ethics and professionalism of being a manager. There are times that he will disagree with a manager, and he will let them know why. He will give guidance and hopefully come up with a vision they can all share and move to the future. That is what he has tried to do. He had the opportunity to work with the finest staff in